

30 July 2019

Our Reference: IR-01-19-18842

Winston Walker C/- fyi-request-10511-230605e0@requests.fvi.org.nz

Dear Mr Walker

I am writing in response to your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request submitted on 10 June 2019 to the Prime Minister regarding the KPMG firearm buy-back report. Your request has been transferred in part to New Zealand Police for response. Specifically you requested:

"I request all email, text and minuted correspondence where KPMG estimates on the cost of the firearms buyback have been provided to the Prime Minister."

The information you have requested that police hold will soon be made publicly available on the New Zealand Police website:

(https://www.police.govt.nz/about us/publications/corporate/information-releases) and therefore your request is declined under section 18(d) of the Act.

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the Act, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Jeremy Wood

Director

Policy & Partnerships